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Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

[ have the honour to inform you that your letter dated 20 November 1998
concerning the United Nations Political Office in Bougainville (UNPOB) has been
brought to the attentlon of the mernbers of the Council.

Following the briefing to the Council on 9 December by the Director of the
Asia and Pacific Division in the Department of Political Affairs, members of the
Council agree with your proposal to extend the mandate of UNPOB untll Decegﬁ_)er

ey,

note of your intention to brief them, on a quarterly baSIS on progress achieved in the
implementation of the objectives set forth in the Lincoln Agreement of January 1998
and the Arawa Agreement of 30 April 1998, and requests you, as part of the first of
these briefings, to provide details of UNPOB’s programme of work for 1999 in
relation to the peace process in Bougainviile.

Accept, Mr. Secretary-General, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Jassim Mohammed Buallay
President of the Security Council

His Excellency
Mr. Kofi Annan
Secretary-General



